Healthcare Systems Bureau, Health Resources and Services Administration, at pstroup@hrsa.gov. Requests should contain the name, address, telephone number, email address, and any business or professional affiliation of the person desiring to make an oral presentation. Groups having similar interests are requested to combine their comments and present them through a single representative. Individuals who plan to attend and need special assistance, such as sign language interpretation or other reasonable accommodations, should notify the contact person listed above at least 10 days prior to the meeting.

The allocation of time may be adjusted to accommodate the level of expressed interest. Persons who do not file an advance request for a presentation, but desire to make an oral statement, may request it during the public comment period. Public participation and ability to comment may be limited to time as it permits.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Patricia Stroup, MBA, MPA, Executive Secretary, ACBSCT, Healthcare Systems Bureau, Health Resources and Services Administration, 5600 Fishers Lane, Room 08N182, Rockville, Maryland 20857; telephone at (301) 443–1127.

Jackie Painter,

Director, Division of the Executive Secretariat.
[FR Doc. 2016–02572 Filed 2–9–16; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4165–15–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration

Center for Substance Abuse Prevention; Notice of Meeting

Pursuant to Public Law 92–463, notice is hereby given for the meeting of the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration's (SAMHSA) Center for Substance Abuse Prevention National Advisory Council (CSAP NAC) on February 24, 2016.

The Council was established to advise the Secretary, Department of Health and Human Services (HHS); the Administrator, SAMHSA; and Center Director, CSAP concerning matters relating to the activities carried out by and through the Center and the policies respecting such activities.

The meeting will be open to the public and will include discussion of aligning mental and substance use & misuse disorder prevention with health. The meeting will also include updates on CSAP program developments.

The meeting will be held in Rockville, Maryland. Attendance by the public will be limited to the space available. Interested persons may present data, information, or views, orally or in writing, on issues pending before the Council. Written submissions should be forwarded to the contact person on or before one week prior to the meeting. Oral presentations from the public will be scheduled at the conclusion of the meeting. Individuals interested in making oral presentations are encouraged to notify the contact on or before one week prior to the meeting. Five minutes maximum will be allotted for each presentation.

To attend onsite, submit written or brief oral comments, or request special accommodations for persons with disabilities, please register at the SAMHSA Committees' Web site, http://nac.samhsa.gov/Registration/meetingsRegistration.aspx, or communicate with the CSAP Council's Designated Federal Officer (see contact information below).

Substantive program information may be obtained after the meeting by accessing the SAMHSA Committee Web site, http://nac.samhsa.gov/, or by contacting the Designated Federal Officer.

Committee Name: Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration, Center for Substance Abuse Prevention National Advisory Council.

Date/Time/Type: February 24, 2016, from 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. EST: (OPEN).

Place: SAMHSA; 5600 Fishers Lane; Room 5N76 (lobby level); Rockville, MD 20857; Adobe Connect webcast: https://samhsa-csap.adobeconnect.com/nac/.

Contact: Matthew J. Aumen; Designated Federal Officer; SAMHSA CSAP NAC; 5600 Fishers Lane; Rockville, MD 20857; Telephone: 240–276–2419; Fax: 240–276–2430; Email: matthew.aumen@samhsa.hhs.gov.

Summer King,

 $Statistician, SAMHSA/CBHSQ/OPAG. \\ [FR Doc. 2016-02573 Filed 2-9-16; 8:45 am] \\ \textbf{BILLING CODE 4162-20-P} \\$

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY

Coast Guard

[Docket No. USCG-2016-0061]

Towing Safety Advisory Committee; Vacancies

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS. **ACTION:** Request for applications.

SUMMARY: The Coast Guard seeks applications for membership on the

Towing Safety Advisory Committee. This Committee advises the Secretary of the Department of Homeland Security on matters relating to shallow draft inland and coastal waterway navigation and towing safety.

DATES: Completed applications should reach the Coast Guard on or before March 28, 2016.

ADDRESSES: Applicants should send a cover letter expressing interest in an appointment to the Towing Safety Advisory Committee that identifies which membership category the applicant is applying under, along with a resume detailing the applicant's experience via one of the following methods:

- By Email: William.J.Abernathy@uscg.mil.
 - By Fax: (202) 372-8379.
- By Mail: William J. Abernathy, Alternate Designated Federal Officer, Commandant (CG–OES–2), U.S. Coast Guard, Stop 7509, 2703 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave. SE., Washington, DC 20593–7509.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

William J. Abernathy, Alternate Designated Federal Officer of the Towing Safety Advisory Committee; telephone 202–372–1363; or email at William.J.Abernathy@uscg.mil.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Towing Safety Advisory Committee is a Federal advisory committee which operates under the provisions of Federal Advisory Committee Act, Title 5 United States Code, Appendix. It was established under authority of the Act to establish a Towing Safety Advisory Committee in the Department of Transportation, (Pub. L. 96-380), which was most recently amended by section 621 of the Coast Guard Authorization Act of 2010, (Pub. L. 111-281). The Committee advises the Secretary of Homeland Security on matters relating to shallow-draft inland and coastal waterway navigation and towing safety. This advice also assists the Coast Guard in formulating the position of the United States regarding the towing industry in advance of International Maritime Organization meetings.

It is expected that the Committee meets at least twice a year either in the Washington, DC, area or in cities with large towing centers of commerce and populated by high concentrations of towing industry and related businesses. It may also meet for extraordinary purposes. Its subcommittees may also meet to consider specific tasks as required. The Committee and its subcommittees may conduct intercessional telephonic meetings,